COPY COPY COPY Sept. 25, 1940 Mr. Herbert G. Allphin 536 Spurgeon Street Fort Worth, Texas My dear Mr. Allphin: In my wire I offered you two alternatives, either to return at once or to resign. Your failure to comply with either suggestion has given me no other alternative than to replace you in the department, and to notify the Chancellor's office immediately. In regard to the 1922 salary, you must know that the fiscal year in the University does end and always has ended upon June 30, and all University appointments always terminate at that time. Furthermore, you must recognize that from the date of your contract, September 1925, you were paid continuously month in and month out until your appointment was changed in 1935 from twelve to nine months, without reduction in salary. Hence, nothing can be due you, whatever. Sincerely yours, Director of Physical Education and Redreation Varsity Basketball Coach FCA: 1g cc: Chancellor Malott Dean Schwegler